Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Prevent Projects 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
· What Prevent projects have been confirmed to deliver in your district/ borough between 2018 and 2019 as part of the government’s counter-terrorism strategy (CONTEST)?
· What organisations will be delivering these Prevent projects between 2018 and 2019?

· How much funding will each project receive for 2018 and 2019?

· Who will be the target audience and what will be the target numbers of these Prevent projects?

· What are the aims and objectives of each of the projects?

Answer:
There is clearly a public interest in promoting transparency and accountability of public authorities and therefore releasing this information would be in the public interest to an extent especially as the Council should be open about how it funds its projects as they are funded by public money. 

However, in this instance the following exemptions apply to the information.

Information regarding groups funded by Prevent/that work with Prevent and Prevent Funding is sensitive.  This information is exempt from disclosure by virtue of Section 24(1), 31(1)(a) and 38(1)(b) of the Freedom of Information Act. These Sections relate to National Security, Law Enforcement and Health & Safety respectively and absolve us from disclosing the requested information. 

The Council’s work on this agenda is outlined on it’s website at:
https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/emergencies-safety-and-crime/crime-prevention/prevent-duty/
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

